

1. Program Action Request -

- a. Associate of Science UAA: UAA does not currently have an Associate of Science degree, and there are students and industries that would like to see the word science in an associate degree. The Faculty Senate still needs to vote on the request in order for it to be passed on to the Board of Regents (BOR). There are no extra costs, courses, or administrative burdens associated with this request, but many benefits.
- 1. Faculty Governance Reports Jennifer Ward, Jennifer Carroll, Jackie Cason
 - a. Chair Jennifer Ward 19 out of 42 applicants were awarded Faculty Initiative Funds. A retreat to Juneau to do legislative visits is planned for the end of February.
 - b. UAF Jennifer Carroll Nothing to report at this time. Faculty Alliance is beginning the planning for a spring forum on Artificial Intelligence (AI).
 - c. UAA Jackie Cason All of us have been queried by Jonathan Taylor on behalf of President Pitney to provide information from each campus to share in the State of the University Address.
 - d. CCDC Paul Kraft There is a concerted effort with the CCDC, the campus director, and community campus directors to organize a more concerted and organized public testimony presence at each of the d

ech

at UAF during the Festival of Native Arts and Nanooks Hockey will compete against Arizona State University during the same time.

3. Roundtable and future agenda items - All

- a. Trent A "workshop" was started to rethink how specialized accreditations at UAF are tracked and how to interface those various programs. We have 30 specialized accreditations.
- b. Denise Steven Rollins, Dean of the Consortium Library has announced his retirement. His position will be posted plus UAA is looking for the next Executive Director of ANSEP, Alaska Native Science and Engineering Program, since Dr. Herbert Schroeder retired.
- c. Maren/Jennifer W. UAS had their Spring Startup event with plenary and breakout sessions for staff and faculty. This was the first one with Chancellor Apama Palmer and they did a session on transparency with the budget that was greatly appreciated.
- d. Paul K. We will be having our spring startup tomorrow with one of the agenda items Budget 101, since both faculty and staff need to know more about this budget.
- e. Paul L. There was some OER (Open Education Resources) legislation introduced last year and that may come up again. There was some directive of how we inform students on the ability, the availability of free or low cost resources and other open education resources. Just a heads up we may want to take a look at that bill closely. It's important but do we need a law to make us do what we know is right. The Board will take up a motion that they will review board policy on a regular schedule.
- f. Gwen It is always exciting to report increasing enrollment. We have some draft reports that may have tangential interest to this group. Please feel free to reach out and let us know any feedback you may have.
- g. Jennifer C. Faculty Alliance has a fairly small revision to the student code of conduct section that brings out academic integrity, and hopefully the UAF Faculty Senate will pass that in February.

; February 8 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.